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DRAFT MINUTES
These are the Draft Minutes of the Agenda Conference  of the Borough Council of
 North Plainfield, NJ  on Tuesday 14 February 2012.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Tuesday, February 14, 2012 at 7:44 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes

Lawrence La Ronde

Everett Merrill 





Keiona R. Miller




Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry





Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Wendy Wiebalk, Esq., Associate Borough Attorney 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mayor Giordano.  

Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 12, 2011.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News, The Star-Ledger and WKMB Radio on December 13, 2011, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of December 15, 2011 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Jack Fowler, 92 Westervelt Avenue, North Plainfield, shared his concerns about vehicles parking too closely to the dangerous curve in Brook Avenue.  After confirming with Mr. Phoenix that parking is prohibited, the speaker reported his concerns about the lack of signage to Chief Parenti.  Within days, the Department of Public Works had installed six new signs and the Police Department was seen enforcing the no parking law.  The speaker was pleased with action taken on the parking regulation.  
Mr. Fowler offered his praises to Mayor Giordano for regularly attending Council meetings unlike his predecessor; Council President Stabile interjected that Mayor Janice Allen never refused to attend meetings.  The speaker noted that after being attacked at a meeting, Mayor Allen stopped attending.       

NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Somerset Community Action Program – F.S.S.  Alicia Carman, a weatherization manager, spoke of the Somerset Community Action Program.  More than 200 families in Somerset County, many of those in North Plainfield, have received assistance with insulating their homes.  Furnaces and hot water heaters have been installed in homes of qualifying families.  The Council President suggested adding this information to the website to notify residents of the programs.  


Responding to Mr. Singleterry, Ms. Carman instructed any interested residents to contact the State or County if they would like to apply for assistance.  She affirmed that the County administers the Head Start program for those families at 100% of the federal poverty guidelines.  

Obliging Mr. Merrill’s request, Ms. Carman explained that the County offers community service programs as well as early childhood education programs.  Mr. Merrill thanked her for assisting the residents of North Plainfield.  The Council President thanked Ms. Carman for attending the evening’s meeting and for the County’s valued participation in the Street Fair.     
2.
2012 Municipal Budget – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the Council has been presented with an honest budget.  Changes include a very modest increase to the municipal portion of the budget which is approximately 28% of the total tax bill.  He spoke of the Borough’s continued high tax collection rate, noting that in 2011 it remained at 97%.  Surplus going into 2012 is the highest it has ever been at 1.5 million.  Expenses such as gasoline, pension costs and health benefits remain out of our hands.  This budget will increase taxes approximately $32.00 on houses assessed at $260,000.

Mr. DeBlasio advised that the budget adoption would be in April.  Noting the need to pass a Cap Bank Ordinance, he suggested introducing the budget at the February 27 meeting.  The Council agreed. 

Mayor Giordano expressed his dissatisfaction with the Governor not returning energy tax monies to municipalities as it would have allowed for a decrease in taxes.  Mr. Hollod interjected that these monies are legally due to municipalities.    
3.
Accepting Bid for Leaf, Grass and Brush Pick-up and Removal Services Project – D.E.H.  Mr. Hollod explained that the lowest, responsible bidder had submitted incomplete paperwork in December which required a re-bid of the project.  After re-bidding, Rotondi & Sons, the sole bidder, has been awarded the contract. 
4.
Change in Date for the School Board Election – M.H.F.  Mrs. Forbes explained that the State passed legislation allowing for the School Board Election dates to be moved from April to November.  The School Board opted to pass a resolution allowing for this change.  Unless the school budget exceeds the cap, it will no longer appear on the ballot.  Candidates will remain non-partisan.  The Council President added that most districts in Somerset County elected to move their election dates.                 
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES, COMMISSIONS:  
Mr. Singleterry reported that Kathleen Grady will attend the next Green Team meeting in March.  
Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Merrill and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 8:19 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
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